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Dear Parents










March 5th 2018
Newsletter 4

Spring has certainly been delayed with the snow and exceptionally cold weather last week.  At this time last year, there was frogspawn in my pond!  The children enjoyed watching and exploring the snow in school during the first part of the week.  
Although the Wednesday appointments had to be postponed, attendance (including the booked appointments on Wednesday) at the Parent Consultation Evenings was exceptional.  I believe this mid-year meeting is of great importance as it identifies the progress your child(ren) is making and the next step to secure further progress; it is an opportunity to reflect on your child(ren)’s effective learning style, including a growth mindset, social and emotional interaction with peers; and most importantly to celebrate perseverance and the effort and challenge involved.

We are extremely grateful to all parent volunteers who are kindly accompanying the Apple and Holly classes on their forthcoming trips.

Postponed Parents Consultation Evening rescheduled for Wednesday 21st March

The same timings will apply for all three classes. Please contact the office if you are not able to attend at your original time

Determined Admissions Policy 2019/20 – Outcome
On behalf of the Governing Body of Ewhurst CE Infant School, I am now able to confirm the following:

Following the consultation on the proposed change to Criterion 5 of our 2019/20 Admissions Policy, the Governing Body of Ewhurst CE Infant School has decided to proceed with the alteration to the Policy to adopt the newly confirmed ecclesiastical parish of Ewhurst with Okewood and Forest Green.  This was determined on February 22nd, 2018, at an FGB meeting.  We received four responses, all of which were in favour of the proposed change. The new ecclesiastical parish map is available for viewing on our website under Admissions, as is the 2019/20 Admissions Policy and Supplementary Information Form.
Governor Update

Sarah Smith and Paula Elms’ term of office as Co-chairs of Governors has ended.  We are immensely grateful for all their unstinting support of our school over more than four years.  We welcome James Lamont as Chair of Governors, and Lucy Tosh as Vice-Chair for the forthcoming year.
Sponsored Readathon

Thank you to everyone who took part in this year’s Readathon.  We are truly grateful for the amount of money raised – over £600.00 so far - which will be spent on renewing reading scheme books and topic books for the library. Certificates were handed out in Assembly today.  Please could any outstanding sponsorship money be handed into the office as soon as possible so the staff can start spending!  Many thanks for your wonderful support – it makes a terrific difference.

David Shepherd Wildlife Foundation Assembly and Class Workshops: Tuesday 6th March (morning) 
We are very excited that Jo Elphick, from the David Shepherd Foundation, will be visiting again to lead an assembly and class workshops, this time on elephants. Some of you may remember the enormous cuddly tiger, Augustus, who visited us last year!  Apple and Holly classes will be making elephant milk jugs, and Cherry an elephant collage, which will link in with their habitats topic. 
Mother’s Day Assembly (Apple class only) : Friday 9th March @ 2.15pm
Apple class mothers (or grandmothers!) are invited by Apple class to attend their Mother’s Day Assembly, which will include a cup of tea.  Please return the slip at the end of the newsletter.

Mothering Sunday service (all classes): Sunday 11th March @ 10.30am

The Bishop of Dorking, Jo Wells, will be leading the service in the parish church, where the children will be providing a reprise of our Assembly and special activities across the school, so it is important that you return the slip to confirm attendance.  The church bells, which are being replaced, will be also on view, and it will be a wonderful opportunity to see these ancient bells that have rung out across the parish for five hundred years. Please return the slip at the end of the newsletter to confirm attendance by this Wednesday 7th March.
Holly Class trip to Haslemere Museum: Monday 12th March

Holly class will be taking part in a Nature’s Colours and Patterns workshop, which will involve the children investigating the patterns in nature and the science of colour.  All children will need to wear their school jumper or cardigan with trousers and sensible walking shoes, and will need to bring a waterproof coat and a packed lunch in a small named backpack.  Please make sure the children are in school by 8.45am for a prompt departure.

Apple class trip to Amberley Museum: Wednesday 14th March

Apple Class will be visiting Amberley Working Museum near Arundel, where they will be taking part in a workshop focusing on Journeys and Transport.  The children will have an open-top bus ride and a train ride in open carriages, and will need warm clothing as the museum is very exposed and can get cold.    They also need to wear warm trousers, a school jumper, and trainers/waterproof shoes.  A warm, waterproof coat is essential, and a packed lunch and drink is also required, in a small named backpack.  

PTA Quiz: Saturday 17th March @ 8.00pm in the village hall

Flyers were sent out last week for this fun evening.  It promises to be a great night of fundraising for the school, so make sure you return the team booking slips to the office as soon as possible.

Sport Relief: 19th to 23rd March (Mufti Day: Friday 23rd March)

During Sport Relief week, the children will be doing the Sport Relief Mile - a mile a day in a different way, with each class contributing laps of the playground to a collective total. The children will be voting on whether to run, hop, skip or bounce their distances, and you will be able to see the outcome of this vote displayed in the library. The children will receive a sticker and a certificate to show for their efforts.  On Friday, the children can come to school dressed as their sporting hero, or as an athlete from an inspirational sport in return for a £1 donation. It would be lovely to see representations from across the Olympic and Commonwealth Games, so please take this opportunity to remind your child of the 2012 legacy or introduce your children to something or someone exciting.  (Please note that outfits will still need to be appropriate for a normal school day ie warm, covered and with the child feeling comfortable to manage their daily routines while wearing it.)  Mrs West is happy to answer any questions.
Easter Bonnet Parade:  Thursday 29th March @ 9.15am

At Ewhurst our traditional end of term service includes an Easter Bonnet Parade.  All children who wish to participate are asked to make a hat or bonnet at home.  In the past we have been overwhelmed by the range of wonderful creations, and hopefully the children have made a start designing and making their bonnets.  Top tip: John White will choose winners from each class and he will be particularly looking for a child’s own work.  The Surrey Advertiser will be photographing the event.

PTA kit

We are very short of spare PTA kit so please check you haven’t

got any at home.  It really is at a stage now that if children do

not have their PE kit in school, they may not be able to take part in

the lesson.

Yours sincerely
Jane Dyer

Headteacher


-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Ewhurst CE Infant School

Apple Class Mother’s Day Assembly: Friday 9th March @ 2.15pm

I will/will not be attending the Mother’s Day Assembly (Apple class only)
Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………………..
Mothering Sunday Service (all classes) – Sunday 11th March @ 10.30am

St Peter and St Pauls Parish Church, Ewhurst

We will/will not be attending the Service at St Peter and St Pauls’ Church at 10.30am on Sunday 11th March.

Child(ren)’s Names: …………………………………………………………....…………………………………………………………..                 

Class(es): …………………………………………………………………………………..

Signed: …………………………………………………………………………………
Awards 23.2.18 – Handwriting


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Sofia		Ben		Poppy O	


Headteacher’s Award


Holly		Elise		Abigail


Poppy W	Isla		Joshua VW


Harlyn		Adam		Charlie





Awards – 2.3.18  -  Sponsored Readathon Certificates


Apple –   64% of children received certificates


Holly –    76% of children received certificates


Cherry – 72% of children received certificates





				





Summer Term 2018


April


Mon 16th 	Term starts


Fri 20th 		Cherry Class Spring Sing @ 


St Catherine’s School, Bramley


Weds 25th 	French Club starts


May


Mon 7th 		May Day Bank Holiday


Weds 23rd 	New Parents Meeting 


(Reception Sept 2018)		


28th May to


1st June		Half term


June		


Weds 6th  	Class Photos			


Thurs 21st 	Full Governors Meeting


Sat 23rd 		School Summer Fair 		


Fri 29th		Inset Day (no children in school)	


July	


Weds 4th 	Last French Club


Fri 6th 		Healthy Breakfast (8.00 – 8.45)


		Sports Morning @ 10.00am


9th – 13th 	Feeling Good Week 


Mon 9th		Skipping Workshop


Weds 11th 	Whole School trip to Sayers Croft


Thurs 12th	Pet Service @ 9.15am


Friday 13th	Pool Party


Saturday 14th 	Ewhurst Carnival


Friday 20th 	Leavers Service @ 9.15am


End of Term @ 1.30pm








Spring Term 2018


March


Tues 6th 		David Shepherd Foundation assembly and workshops


Thurs 8th 	Holly Forest Schools on site


Fri 9th 		Apple class Mother’s Day Assembly and Tea @ 2.15pm


Sun 11th 		Mothering Sunday Service in parish church @ 10.30am


Mon 12th	Holly class trip to Haslemere Museum


Weds 14th 	Apple Class trip to Amberley Museum


Thurs 15th 	Holly Forest Schools on site


		Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


Fri 16th 		Parent Forum @ 2.30pm in the Dove Centre


Sat 17th 		PTA Quiz Night at the village hall @ 8.00pm


Weds 21st 	Parents Consultation Evening (rescheduled from 28/2)


		4.00 – 7.00pm


Fri 23rd 		Sport Relief Mufti Day (£1.00 donation)


Tues 27th 	Easter Pause Morning


Thurs 29th 	Easter Bonnet Parade @ 9.15am in church


		End of Term @ 1.30pm











